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Statement to BBC Panorama Programme
6th May 2016

Mr Raymond Cullivan Dog breeding establishment (DBE) is currently registered by Cavan County Council and is registered to keep upto 300 bitches at his establishment. Cavan County Council inspectorate has inspected this DBE as part of its registration process. Cavan County Council inspection frequencies are dependent on its DBE risk assessment protocols. A total of six inspections have taken place over the last twelve month period, two of which have been joint inspections with Department of Agriculture, Food and the Marine (DAFM) Veterinary inspectorate. 

Your submission raises an important issue when referring to allegations of certain issues “which do not adhere to standards laid out in animal welfare legislation”.  Unlike the UK where legislation relating to dog breeding and sale of dogs has been enacted since 1973 (Breeding of Dogs Acts 1973 and 1991) etc., The Dog Breeding Establishments Act 2010 has been operational in Ireland since January 2012. On foot of this legislation the government has produced Dog Breeding Establishment Guidelines under which 

“Local Authorities will use these guidelines to assist legitimate establishments who wish to maintain or improve the welfare standards of animals in their care in a positive spirit of consultation “

Analogous to the UK situation whereby DEFRA has recently held a consultation on revising regulations on dog breeding and other animal related businesses, a review of the relevant legislation/DBE guidelines in operation in Ireland has recently began with the intention of harnessing the experience gained on the ground by inspectorate to date. Cavan County Council is of the view that Mr Cullivan DBE is generally compatible with the current DBE legislation/guidelines and its inspectorate have not encountered any direct evidence of any welfare problems during inspections. However, Cavan County Council welcomes the review process as there is a certain degree of subjectivity within the current DBE guidelines.

Cavan County Council is of the view  that DBE guideline amendments  and possible legislative amendments are necessary to specifically address such issues as scale of enterprise and possible adverse health effects , puppy socialization and habituation etc which will no doubt further enhance the significant progress which have been made  year on year to the enhancement of dog and puppy welfare . In fact Cavan County Council personnel are members of the aforementioned review working group and actively engaging in the review process. 
